

Non- Resident Nepali Association President's Report of April, 2023

- On April 1, 2023, Dr. Badri KC, Executive President of the Non-Resident Nepali Association, and President Kul Acharya along with the NRNA delegation, met with Hon'ble Deputy Prime Minister and Home Minister Narayankaji Shrestha and expressed their congratulations and best wishes. On that occasion, the issue of citizenship and the current difficulties in attracting investment in Nepal were discussed, while drawing attention to the delay in the implementation of Non-Resident Nepalese citizenship.
- On April 2, 2023, a meeting of officers was held at the Secretariat of the Non-Resident Nepali Association. Mainly the regional meetings of Europe and America and other issues were discussed.
- On April 3, 2023, a meeting was held at the non-resident Nepali Association secretariat with the Mayor of Pokhara Metropolitan, Mr. Dhanaraj Aacharya, President Dr. Badri KC and President Rabina Thapa. They discussed the project of a smart rest room that is going to be built in Pokhara in collaboration with Metropolitan. Mr. Acharya promised to complete the project on time. They also discussed other current topics related to NRNA.
- On April 6, 2023, a non-resident Nepali organization signed a contract paper along with Sipradi Trading PVT. Both parties agreed to bring mobile blood bus within 4 months. President Rabina Thapa and CEO Rabi Kiran Adhikari signed the contract paper on behalf of the organization, as did the same senior sales manager, Mr. Dev Shankar Thapaliya, and senior sales officer, Mr. Bikash Dahal, who signed the paper on behalf of Sipradi Trading PVT.
- On April 7, 2023, the delegation of the Non-Resident Nepali Association (NRNA) met the Minister of Finance, DR Prakasharan Mahat and

conveyed congratulations and good wishes. On that occasion, the delegation requested to address issues such as an investment-friendly environment, continuity of citizenship, security of property, etc. On that occasion, Executive President DR Badri Kc, President MR Kul Acharya, Rabina Thapa, and other ICC and NCC members participated.

- On April 7, 2023, the Executive President of the association, Rabina Thapa, President DR Badri KC, and Kul Acharya met with CPN UML leader Subas Nemwang, Nepali Congress whip Ramesh Lekhak, CPN Maoist whip Hitraj Pant, and Rashtriya Swatantra Party whip Manis Jha. On that occasion, there was a discussion on contemporary topics. In addition, they were also invited to the European regional meeting.
- On April 7, 2023, the executive Presidentship of the NRNA was handed over from one President to another. The 10th convention of the NRNA held a year ago elected three presidents for a multi-term system. Accordingly, NRNA President Rabina Thapa completed the term of six months and handed over the duties to another President, Dr. Badri KC.
- On the 9th of April, Nepalese artists who came to Nepal through the International Welfare and Support Foundation of America for the world class competition "My Voice Universe and My Dance Universe' were specially honored at the Secretariat of the Non-Resident Nepali Association. On that occasion, Executive President Dr. Badri KC praised the success achieved by the second generation non-resident Nepalis and the immense faith shown towards Nepal.
- The 89th meeting of the International Coordination Council (ICC) was held on April 9, 2023. Mainly, regional meetings, the Megha project, activation of the NCC, the MIS system, reconciliation, and other concerns were discussed.

- On April 10, 2023, the Non-Resident Nepali Association (NRNA) and the Pokhara Metropolitan City pursued collaboration in building basic urban structures such as public smart toilets and canteens.
- On April 11, 2023, President Kul Acharya participated in the opening session of the 57th General Assembly of the Federation of Nepal Chamber of Commerce and Industry.
- On April 12, 2023, Executive President of Non-Resident Nepali Association Dr. Badri KC and Chief of Saga Chowk Gadi Municipality Krishna Prasad Sapkota jointly handed over the newly constructed building of Betreshwari Basic School in Sindhupalchok and distributed educational materials to the students. The school building has been constructed with the financial support of IOWA America, the technical support of Mass Consult Pvt. Ltd., and the Non-Resident Nepali Association. Educational materials were distributed to 40 students in the program.
- On April 13, 2023, the Executive President of the Non-Resident Nepali
 Association, Dr. Badri KC, President Kul Acharya, and other officials met the
 Honorable Deputy Prime Minister and Defense Minister, Mr. Purna Bahadur
 Khadka, and expressed their congratulations and wishes for a successful
 tenure and discussed contemporary issues, including citizenship.
- On the same day, Executive President of the Non-Resident Nepali
 Association, Dr. Badri KC, met former Deputy Prime Minister and President of
 the National Democratic Party, Honorable Mr. Rajendra Prasad Lingden, and
 informed him about the European regional meeting and invited him.
- On April 14, the presidents of the Non-Resident Nepali Association expressed their wishes for the New Year 2080. On the same day, the meeting with IES and the Asia and Oceania region mainly discussed the membership of the association. On the same day, Kul Acharya, President of the Non-

Resident Nepali Association, was honored with the Suprabal Jana Sewa Medal by the Honorable President.

- On April 16, 2023, the orientation training on the social security fund was completed through virtual means under the chief hospitality of Sharat Singh Bhandari, Minister of Labour, Foreign Employment, and Social Security of the Non-Resident Nepali Association. On this occasion, the Executive President of the Association, Dr. Badri KC, President Kul Acharya, Rabina Thapa, officials, and other Nepalese working abroad were also connected virtually.
- On April 16, 2023, the Araniko International Award, established by the Non-Resident Nepali Association, was handed over by the Honorable President. The executive president of the Association, Dr. Badri KC, President, Kul Acharya, and other officials and actors participated in this program.
- On April 16th, the Executive President of the Non-Resident Nepali
 Association, Dr. Badri KC, President Kul Acharya, and other officials met with
 the newly appointed Foreign Minister, NP Sauth, to congratulate and wish
 him well. He informed mainly about the activities of the association and
 invited as a chief guest for a regional conference to be held in Europe.
- On the 16th of April, the Women's Department of the Non-Resident Nepali Association exchanged greetings on the auspicious occasion of the New Year 2080. Association presidents, officials, NCC representatives, and Non-Resident Nepalese activists from different countries participated. On the same day, a health awareness program for the Middle East was held by the Women's Department of the Non-Resident Nepalese Association. The participation of Non-Resident Nepali activists, including officials, including the President of the Association.

- From April 19 to April 24, the Executive President of NRNA, Dr. Badri k. C., along with nine other people, including the Honourable Chairman of the National Assembly of Nepal, Mr. Ganesh Timilsina, participated in the event held in Russia. Russian Executive Foreign Minister Andrey Rudenko, Deputy Prime Minister Dmitry Chernyshenko, Speaker of the Federal Assembly Valentina Matvienko, Speaker of the Russian Parliament Vyacheslav Valodin, and leaders of major political parties and industry trade associations also participated in the meetings. In the talks, the potential investment of Russia in the field of various infrastructure construction projects in Nepal was discussed while strengthening economic and cultural relations between Nepal and the Republic of Russia.
- On April 27, 2023, President Rabina Thapa and Secretary Tika Gurung met the Senior Vice President of the Federation of Commerce and Industry, Anjan Shrestha, and discussed the promotion of Nepali products abroad.
- On April 28, 2023, a special discussion regarding the Project of Street Children's Aid was held between the Deputy Secretary of the Ministry of Women, Children, and Senior Citizens, Krishna Thapa, the Member Secretary of the Council of Women and Children, Indra Dhakal, and Gyanendra Shrestha. President Rabina Thapa, Narayan Thapa of member, NRNA USA, and Chief Executive Officer Rabi Kiran Adhikari were present in the discussion.
- On April 28, 2023, the trademark of the association's 'logo' was registered in the Ministry of Industry, Commerce, and Supply of the Government of Nepal and received a certificate.
- On April 30, 2023, the IES meeting was concluded. In that meeting, there was
 discussion on the agenda of the monitoring and supervision committee,
 reconciliation committee, membership, NRN logo, etc.